Mr R Cooke

Development Plan Manager

Babergh District Council

Corks Lane

Hadleigh

Ipswich IP7 6SJ







11th November 2007

Dear Mr Cooke, 

Babergh Safeguarding Employment Land SPD 

Thank you for giving the Home Builders Federation an opportunity to comment on the above mentioned document. 

Compliance with Statutory Planning Policies

All SPD policies will need to be in full compliance with Adopted Statutory Local Plan Policies. They cannot seek to introduce new policies or standards. Furthermore, the Adopted Local and Structure Plan policies referred to need to have been saved and approved for retention by GO East. It is unclear as to whether this has happened in respect of all of all the adopted policies referred to.

Specific matters:

In relation to the content of the Draft document itself, the HBF would like to make specific comments in relation to the following matters:

Cover

The Cover refers to Supplementary Planning Guidance. No such thing now exists. Under the new planning system it has been replaced by Supplementary Planning Documents.

4.1

The public are referred to planning policies in the Adopted Local and Structure Plans. These will only be of any interest or relevance if the policies themselves have been saved and approved for retention by GO East. It is unclear as to whether this has happened in respect of all of all the adopted policies referred to.

4.5 & 6.1 – 6.12

The Council is seeking to introduce a new definition in respect of ‘viability’. Supposedly it is about highways and information issues, rather than about financial viability. The HBF considers that this is unacceptable, as it is clearly seeking to change the content and meaning of an adopted statutory policy. It is extremely difficult to see how the Council’s proposed new meaning in respect of ‘viability’ can reasonably be argued as being the intended original definition.  

The restrictive nature of the Draft SPD in terms of housing provision appears to be contrary to the content of PPS3.

5.1 – 5.13

The HBF would question under which legal powers the Authority has the power to require applicants to undertake an agreed marketing campaign (of at least 1 year) prior to the submission of a planning application. Furthermore, the Council seeks to control and micro-manage every detail of any such marketing campaign without any apparent regard to the likely costs upon applicants.

Consultation

I await the opportunity to be further involved in all aspects of the LDF generally as it evolves. We therefore look forward to being consulted in relation to all relevant planning policy documents at appropriate times during their evolution.
The Federation would appreciate being informed in writing of when any relevant DPD is being submitted to the Secretary of State, and when any DPD or SPD documents have been finally adopted by the Council..

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course. 

Yours sincerely,

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner

(Eastern Region)

cc GO East
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